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BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Dilip Jain, Glenn French,and Swati Sane 
Town:  Casey Mellin – Health Agent, Katie Holt-  Admin to Health Dept. 
Other: Michael Sullivan (Connorstone Engineering) 
 
The Board of Health met on Tuesday, July 9, 2019 in the Selectman’s Meeting Room of 
the Northborough Town Offices.  The meeting was called to order at 6:00 by Glenn 
French. 
 
 
6:01 - Meeting Notes Review 
Glenn French made the motion to approve the April 11, 2019 meeting minutes. This 
was seconded by Dilip Jain, all in favor. 
 
 
6:02 – Well Variance Request for 15 Maple Lane 
Michael Sullivan requested a well variance on behalf of 15 Maple Lane.  Well 
regulations require that wells are 100 feet from water.  Mr. Sullivan is requesting that 
they can install a well 39 feet from the water.  Mr. Sullivan stated that due to the 
odd, narrow shape of the lot, installing the well so that it is 100 feet from the water 
would be impossible.  The Commonwealth of Massachusetts recommends remaining at 
least 25 feet from water.  Glenn French moved to approve the variance request that 
the well can be placed 39 feet from the water’s edge.  This motion was seconded by 
Dr. Dilip Jain, all in favor.  Mr. Sullivan thanked the board members and left at 6:09 
pm. 
 
 
6:10 – Health Agent Update 
Casey Mellin mentioned to the board members that Santo Anza had a bench trial 
today and that it was continuing to tomorrow.  Mr. Mellin also noted that he recently 
had been working on sending out certified letters to Northborough businesses to make 
sure they are aware of the upcoming styrofoam and plastic bag bans.  Mr. Mellin has 
also been working on updating the EDS document.  Mr. Mellin reported that annual 
pool and camp permits are currently being issued and all restaurant inspections are 
current. 
 
 
 
Establish future meeting date 
 
The next Board of Health meeting was tentatively scheduled for Tuesday, August 13, 
2019. 
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Motion to adjourn at 6:20 PM by Glenn French, seconded by Dilip Jain, all in favor. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
Katie Holt 
 

mailto:planning@town.northborough.ma.us

